SAC Meeting 4:00– 4:27 Osceola Magnet School Dec. 12, 2023

Attendance: Dawn Shor, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Carrie DeLuca, David Dodd, Jennifer Norris, Leslie Sales, Nancy Kile and Jessica D'Elia.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by to approve the November minutes by Dawn Shor and was seconded by David Dodd. It was unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$6,222.58. We have \$3,514.93 in Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a balance of \$1,364.99.

Business Sponsorship- update: Jen Norris found out that the signs have been donated. The SAC committee agreed they are comfortable and appreciative of this arrangement.

School Recognition Funds- vote on ballot- We looked at 2 ballot choices. The committee chose to make a recommendation to present these options to the staff. A motion for approval was made by Nancy Howe and seconded by David Dodd. It was unanimously approved. A School Recognition Committee will be formed and then the ballot choices will be presented to the staff to decide upon or to modify. Once it is approved by the staff, the School Recognition Committee will go through the formal voting process.

Library books for Purchase-Vote- Diane Parentela asked us to approve the acquisition of additional books that have already been approved in other district libraries. Dawn Shor made a motion to approve the books for acquisition, and it was seconded by David Dodd. The motion was unanimously approved.

Principal's Report: We found out last night that we are an A school. We earned 81% of points needed to be an A School. We only needed 62% points to earn this grade. Last year we were in the top 6% in the state and this year we are in the top 5%. We are number 80, out of 1,804 schools in the state of Florida. We are finishing up our second week of FAST and STAR state testing. We are looking for gains. We had 140 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders level up, and so they will be invited to tape Mrs. Norris and Mrs. Ern to the wall. We will have no more state testing until May. Thursday evening is our holiday concert. The 19th and 20th are modified instructional days, with school ending at 1:40. We will be on winter break from Dec. 21st until the 10th. The second to last week of January is a Read-a-thon for literacy week and we will be closed on Jan. 15th in honor of Martin Luther King Jr. Day. There will be no more fire drills for the rest of the year due to new legislation stating that we only need to have 6 a school year.

PTA Report: The PTA sold 81 sweatshirts and jackets with new logos and colors. They will sell them again in January. We will have another Big Shots fundraiser with presold tickets in January, as well. Our Fun Run is on Feb. 29th.

Adjournment-4:27